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MAY IT PLEASE THE INDEPENDENT HEARINGS PANEL: 

1. This memorandum of counsel for Christchurch City Council (Council) 

provides a further update to the Panel and submitters on the Council's 

request that the Minister for the Environment allow further time for the 

Council to complete the Plan Change 14 (PC14) process. 

2. As foreshadowed in counsel's memorandum of 7 February 2024, his Worship 

the Mayor of Christchurch met with Ministers on 13 February 2024.     

3. Following that meeting, on 29 February 2024, the Council received a letter 

from Hon Chris Bishop, Minister Responsible for RMA Reform and Minister 

for Housing, which is attached as Appendix A.  The letter states, among 

other things, that: 

"I do not support a further extension of time for the council to complete 

the NPS-UD aspects of PC14. As such, these aspects should be 

completed by the current deadline of 12 September 2024." 

"I will work with my officials to continue to consider an appropriate 

extension for the Medium Density Residential Standards (MDRS) 

components of PC14".  

4. The Council is writing to Minister Bishop seeking further clarification of these 

statements and requesting a formal direction in accordance with sections 80L 

and 80M of the RMA. 

5. Council staff are otherwise considering the potential implications of the 

Minister’s direction for the PC14 process.  Counsel will file a subsequent 

memorandum as soon as possible after the Minister issues the formal 

direction.  

 

Date: 1 March 2024      
 

 D G Randal / C O Carranceja 
Counsel for Christchurch City Council 



 

 

APPENDIX A – LETTER FROM HON CHRIS BISHOP RECEIVED ON 29 

FEBRUARY 2024 

(Overleaf) 
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